

Mr Alex Greenwich MP, Member for Sydney Mr Jamie Parker MP, Member for Balmain Parliament House Macquarie Street Sydney, 2000

Contact:

Barry Underwood

Phone no: Our ref: 02 9275 7220 D1520222

. . .

Your ref:

30 June 2015

Dear Messrs Greenwich and Parker

ULTIMO PUBLIC SCHOOL

Thank you for your letter of 24 June 2015. The Acting Auditor-General has asked me to respond on his behalf.

I have referred your letter to the Director, Financial Audit who is responsible for the financial audit of the Department of Education and Communities. If any significant issues are identified, these will be included in our report to Parliament which will be published on our website in the last quarter of this financial year.

In addition, the Audit Office is planning a performance audit on 'Planning for School Infrastructure' in 2016/17 and I have raised your concerns with the Assistant Auditor-General for Performance Audit.

If you have any further queries, please call me on 9275 7220.

Yours sincerely

Barry Underwood